
The Kalalau children performing at our Ho’olaule’a event. All 
are sisters and attend Hāna High & Elementary School. 

The HThe Hāāna Cultural Centerna Cultural Center  
 

Proudly Presents... 
“N“Nāā Leo O Ka Hale Waiwai” Leo O Ka Hale Waiwai”  
(Voices of the Treasure House) 

Newsletter 2013                                             Hāna, Maui
15th ANNUAL HO’OLAULE’A 

 

     Our 15th annual Ho’olaule’a was held on  
Saturday, August 4, 2012 at the Hāna Store  
Fairgrounds. Our historic theme this year was 
 “Hāna ‘Imi Na‘auao”  (pursuit of knowledge), in  
conjunction with the Hāna High & Elementary 
School Centennial Celebration.  Our highlight of 
the day was a display booth that featured Hāna 
High School alumni photo boards.  
     The day was filled with complimentary  
cultural activities such as lauhala weaving, seed lei 
making, fresh flower leis, kukui tops and more.  
Local musicians serenaded the crowd throughout 
the day, while visitors shopped at our local vendor 
booths. The event was a success. 
     Our event was supported in part by the County  
of Maui & the Hawai’i Tourism Authority.  
Mahalo to all our supporters. 
 
(Ho’olaule’a continued on Page 6) 

History & information booth. 
Mahalo Ward & the Diego 
‘Ohana. 

Alana kept busy painting in the 
keiki corner. 

Keikis learning how to make kukui 
tops and Hawaiian whistles. 

Lei Making is always a hit for the 
keikis. Lei demonstration by 
Lucinda Estrella  Relax by getting a complimen-

tary lomilomi by Walter Hoopai 

After a long fun filled event, we got 
the best working crew to help us 
clean up. Mahalo Hoopai & Estrella 
‘Ohana. 

Visitors concentrating on finishing 
their lauhala trivets. Mahalo Myrna 
Costello for your expertise.  



Mark Porterfield 
PIMCO 
William Rand 
Valley Isle Excursions 
Gary Stice 
Pakalana Burns 
Patricia Steele 
Robert Caroll 
Cheryl Sterling 
Stephen Boy Sinenci 
Loye Miller & Liz Hill 
M/M Rod Huskey 
Sally Sumida 
Fawn Helekahi Burns 
Harolen Kaiwi 
Gary Chow 
Francis & Esse Sinenci 
Echo Kahula 
Neil Hasegawa 
Myrna Costello  
Scott Crawford 

Susan O’Connor 
M/M Harry Sunderland 
Ron Hill 
Antoinette Troxell 
Boeckmann LLC 
Ward & Jean Mardfin 
M/M Kris Kristofferson 
Jeannie Pechin 
Leokane Pryor 
Hāna County Highways 
Hāna County Refuge 
Kimo Pu 
Martha Yacht 
John Romain 
Hāna Kai Resort 
Travaasa Hana 
Luana Spa  
Estelle Rost 
Manakai Trucking 
Coila Eade 
Melody Cosma Gonsalves 

 PRESIDENT’S  
MESSAGE 

            
           As the year end  
approaches, I am thankful 
for the opportunity to have 
served as the president of 
the Board of Trustees of 
the Hāna Cultural Center. 
As of December 31, 2012, I 
will step down as president 
of the Board. It has been a 
positive learning experience, 

especially with the acquisition of Hale  
Mālamalama. I say thank you to the members of 
the Board for their support and help in the 
work they do for HCC, and I am confident that 
they will continue to move forward with the 
mission of the cultural center, keeping it a  
viable and valuable resource for the people of 
East Maui.  
           To those who have supported us through 
your gifts and by volunteering your time to help 
on yard work, recycling activities, demonstra-
tions and so much more, we thank you. To those 
who participated in our fundraisers such as the 
regatta food booth and the annual Ho’olaule’a, 
please know that we couldn’t have done it  
without you. You keep the doors of HCC open 
for our visitors, our community and especially 
for our keiki, and we ask for your continued 
support in the future. Mahalo!  
Mālama Pono, 
Patti Eason 
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MEMBERSHIP 
$30 Annual Membership 
$75 ‘Ohana Membership 
$500 Lifetime Membership 

 
Please HELP & JOIN! 

 
 

 

Hāna Cultural Center Federal Tax 
#237220101, is a 501 (c) (3) nonprofit  

organization. All donations are tax deductible 
to the extent provided by law. 

Mahalo for your selfless dedication and support without 
which we could not have continued to operate as we did. 



Photo above:  Hours of hard labor cleaning out the thick foliage 
that covered HCC’s stonewall and fence. Mahalo Hoopai ‘Ohana  & 
Jordan Rost. 
     We would be remiss if we didn’t acknowledge 
the contributions of two humble and most  
generous volunteers, both Life Members of HCC, 
Anson & Rocky Hoopai. They are always reliable 
and willing to help when called upon.  
 

     Thanks also to Justice, Janie & Jadelyn who 
could be seen helping out with yard work, picking 
up fallen mountain apples, etc. 
 

     We are lucky to have such wonderful 
neighbors who have been expressing their 
“Aloha”  to The Hāna Cultural Center for  
countless years. We consider ourselves Blessed!   
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I’M BACK! 
By: Coila Eade 

 

Aloha to my friends from the past 
and our new members. Though I was 
forced to retire in 2004 because of 
my health, after eight years of  

doctor’s treatments, I feel well enough to return to 
the Cultural Center to help where I can. I work in the  
archives cataloguing photographs and artifacts.  
            I was the volunteer director for 25 years. My 
statistics: arrived in Hāna 1954—33 years old  
attended HCC meetings & volunteered to be Treasurer 
when Josephine Medeiros became ill. We never found a 
new Treasurer so I was the Director and Treasurer 
for 25 years.  
            It’s a pleasure to see the familiar names from 
the past, and I am pleased that so many of you  
continue to support us. I hope to hear from you this 
year, Happy New Year! 

MAHALO NUI LOA HOOPAIS 
By: HCC Board of Trustees 

IN MEMORY OF  
MURIEL “BABES”HANCHETT 

By: Neta Hanchett Ching       

Muriel Kaui Haia was born at home on 
February 05, 1923 where she joined her 2  
sisters Elizabeth Kauwila and Thelma Leilani. Her  
father, William  Punihele Haia, was the principal of 
Hāna High & Elementary School and her mother., 
Elizabeth Kauwila Kamanoulu Haia, was an elementary 
teacher at the same school. Muriel married John Ikua 
Hanchett from Molokai and together had 4 children, 
John Jr., Milaneta, Peter & Michael. Muriel,  
affectionately called “Babes” by her family, friends 
and acquaintances, had a deep love for the town of 
Hāna and its people. Except for a few years away at 
Kamehameha Boarding School and University of  
Hawai’i, she was fortunate in spending her entire life 
in Hāna.    
           She founded the singing group, Na Mele O 
Hāna and brought in renown Martha Hohu to direct it. 
They traveled throughout the islands and even the 
mainland to perform concerts. She developed an  
interest in the history of the area and collected  
artifacts and historical data and information  
whenever she could. She talked with people whose 
families lived in the area for many decades and 
scoured the Bishop Museum and the Honolulu archives 
for information about Hāna. She was joined in her 
love of Hāna and its history by her very dear friend, 
Coila Eade, and together they created The Hāna  
Cultural Center Museum. Babes passed away at her 
home on September 1, 2012.   



                                                         LIFE MEMBERS 

Thomas Akamine 
Joyce Akazawa 
Beth Anderson 
Alpaugh Foundation 
Marjorie Anderson 
John Athen 
Sandy Atha 
Amy Baker 
Nancy Bannick 
Susan Baquis 
Mike Barnett 
Randy Barnett 
Ted Barnett 
Glen Beadles 
Fran Bennett 
Carla Betts  
Ken Betts 
Margot Biestman 
Perry Biestman 
James Bogle  
Jennifer Bradley 
Thomas Bradley 
Lorraine Brodek  
Thomas Brodek 
David Buck 
Diane Buck 
Jo Burnett 
Lou Burnett 
H. Dixie Butler 
Barbara Byers 
Eugenia Callan 
Christopher Canter 
Gretchen Canter 
Leslie Ann Canter 
Lily Canter 
Logan Canter 
Steve Case 
James Casey 
Vi Cashman  
Cecelia Cava 
Sandra Chapman  
Sybil Chappelet 
Karen Clautice 
Mary Cleveland 
Gordon Clopine 
Sara Clopine 
Phillip Cobb 
Carol Command 
Lloyd Costen 
Al Covic Construction 
M/M Howard Daschbach 
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Jill Davis 
Bruce Dice 
Donna Donelson 
Marianne Dreisbach 
Ron Dreisbach 
Cynthis Dunn 
Coila Eade 
Karin Eames 
Jan Elliott 
Ronald Elwell 
Dean Eyre Jr 
Robin Fancy 
Allen Ferguson 
Ken Feingold 
Moira Feingold 
Mary Flickinger 
Isidore Flores 
Daniel Frazee 
Jennifer Frazee 
Kimberlee Frazee-Globel 
Leslie Ann Frazee 
Linda Frazee-Case 
Nicholas Frazee 
Susan Frazee 
Michael Freed 
Mimi Freeman 
Peter Freeman 
Peter Frelinghuysen 
Marie Friend 
James Furukawa 
Margery Garey 
Clark Gibb 
Lucille Gibson 
Elon Gilbert 
D'Aun Goble 
Geoff Goble 
Nancy Goble 
Roy Goble 
Jeff Goble 
Sally Goeble 
Abigail Gomard 
Judith Gorter 
Rosalind Grover 
Rosson Grover 
Melinda Gruman 
Raymond Hall 
Hana Kai Resort 

Alma Hashi 
Richard Hashi 
Peter Heinemann 
Alma Henderson 
Alix Herrmann 
Lani Herrmann 
Jack Herron 
Shirley Herron 
Renee Heyum 
Marcelle Hill 
Carolyn Holloway 
Graham Holloway 
Dean Holms 
Anson Hoopai 
Meiling Hoopai 
Rocky Hoopai 
Diana Hoskins 
John Huff 
Caroline Hunt 
T. Willard Hunter 
Linda Huskey 
Rod Huskey 
Ray Hutoff 
Yollie Hutoff 
Karen Jacoby 
William Jacoby Jr 
Cecil James 
Jane James 
John James III 
Karen James 
Emma Jardine 
Gloria Jeffs 
Wallace Jeffs  
William Jenkins 
Russell Johnson 
Sam Kaai 
Robert Kaczmarck 
Cecilia Kalalau                                         
Cynthia Katsikas 
George Katsikas 
Malcom Kest 
Marion Kest 
Arden Killiangstad 
Rosalind Killingstad 
Rosson Killingstad 
Caroline Kim 
George Kinder 

Mary King 
Kevin Kinsella 
Katherine Knapp 
William Knapp 
Dolores Kneece 
Pamela Kramlich 
Casey Kristofferson  
Jesse Kristofferson 
Johnny Kristofferson 
Kris Kristofferson 
Kris Kristofferson Jr 
Lisa Kristofferson 
Tracy Kristofferson 
Denise Kritzman 
Jerry Kritzman 
Micah Kritzman 
Nicole Kymer 

Jean Lane 
Marion Lardner 
Peter Lardner 
Almon Larsh 
David Lawrence 
Betty Leis 
Dorvin D. Leis 
Roger Lewis 
Joanne Lipsig 
Tom Long & Laura Lee 
Steven Lono ‘Ohana 
Margaret Marble 
Loralee Machalee 
Ward Mardfin 
Gail Mardfin 
Jan Mardfin 
Jean Mardfin 
Greg Marshall 
Robert Martz 
Shirley Martz 
John Matits 
Tommy McGough 
Mike McKenna 
David McLaughlin 
Andrew Mecca 
Richard Mecham 
Jim Meeker 
Howard Merk 
Joan Meyer 
Jan Miller 

Jim Miller 
Liz Hill-Miller 
Loye Miller 
Loye Miller Productions 

Milton Miller 
Susan Miller 
Dr. John Mills 
Howard Monroe Jr 
George Moody 
Esther J. Moore 
Terry McDonald 
James Morey  
Trudy Morey 
Nalani Morris 
William Morris 
Dorothy Moseley 
Katherine Nordgen 
M/M Peter Ochs 
M/M Roy O'Connor 
Kenneth Okano 
Alan Okinaka 
William Old Jr 
Dan Omer 
Patti Omer 
Timothy Pace 
Julis Packard 
Dr Samir Patel 
Irene Pavao 
Deborah Pelissero 
Godwin Pelissero 
Clara Phipps 
PIMCO 
Mark Porterfield 
David Pratt 
Joan Pratt 
Marlene Prederngast 
Ethan Waihua Pu 
James Strickland Pu 
John Strickland Pu 
Marlene Pu 
Vance Pu 
Delos Ransom 
Nancy Buck Ransom 
Doris Redfern 
John Redfern III 
Catherine Reed 



(top photo): Kumu Francis Sinenci prepares Hale 
builders by doing proper protocol. (left top photo): 
Kumu demonstrates how to thatch a hale. (left  
bottom photo): Spectators watched the building 
process of our Hale Mua. (bottom left photo):  
restored Hale Mua by Kumu Francis Sinenci and  
visitors. (bottom right photo): Lolu palm which was 
picked, dried and used  to 
thatch Kauhales. 
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LIFE MEMBERS 
CONTINUED…. 

Roy Reeves 
Joan Redden 
Leslie Resnick 
Sheri Rice 
Joanna Roberts  
Heather Robinson  
Jeff Robinson 
Patrick Robinson 
Antoinette Rockfort 
Donna Rolens 
John Romain 
Rosewood Corporation 
Marian Roth 
Karen Rudolph 
Marjorie Ruff 
Adele Rugg 
Amy Russell 
Patricia Samata 
Ramona Sands 
Diana Sargent 
Bunny Sather 
Francesca Scapicchi 
Carol Schmidt 
Jacob Schmidt JR 
Andrew Scott 
Kathleen Scott 
Kristin Seeman 
Paul Seeman 
Edwin Seipp Jr 
Beth Senner 
Grant Senner 
Roy Shimizu 
Roy Shultz 
Jimi Simmons 
Esse Sinenci 
Francis Sinenci 
Anna Singer 
Betty Sisemore 
Edward Smith 
Leslie Eade Smith 
Martha Smith 
Scott Smith 
Anne & Jacob Starr  
    Foundation           

Patrica Steele 
Rose Steinberg 
Robert Stephens 
Susan Stethauser 
Robert Stettler 
Gary Stice Foundation 
Dolly Strazar Dooley 
Nobuo Suda 
Joseph Sugarman 
Olivia Aili Swain 
William Swain 
Carol Thomas 
Lowell Thomas Jr 
Mary Pryor Thomas 
Norman Thomas 
Penrod Toles 
Sally Toles 
Donald Toncray 
Helen Trimble 
Jeffery Tunick 
Ester Ueki 
Catherine Usibelli 
Joe Usibelli 
Jack V. 
Ann Elliot Viets 
Thomas Vyse 
Dennis Wade 
Gioia Wade 
Donald Wallace  
Patricia Ward Walter 
Michael Wheatley 
Yoshiko Wheatley 
Gaylord Wilcox 
Florence Williams 
Grace Williams 
Jean Wilson 
Bernard Wong 
Heuionalani Wyeth 
Dale Young 

Helen Starr 
Tama Starr 
Charles Steele 

FACES OF HĀNA 

           When visiting the Hāna Cultural Center, many from the 
local community find themselves drawn to a rack of black and 
white photographs of our Kūpuna entitled “Faces of Hāna”, 
taken many years ago by Leslie Eade for the posterity of the 
future generations of Hāna families.   
           Today the Cultural Center is adding the next  
generation of Kūpuna to the “Faces of Hāna”. Photographer 
Bart Hrast will take up where Leslie Eade left off preserving 
“Hāna’s past with Hāna’s people for Hāna’s future”.  
           Currently approximately three hundred photographs 
have been taken and are ready for archiving. The estimated 
cost to complete this phase of the project is $12,000 for  
archival printing and storage. Donations are being accepted 
and may be made specifically for the “Faces of Hāna” project. 
Thank you for your Kōkua. 

ALOHA DEMONSTRATIONS 
           Aloha cultural demonstrations were held once a week 
from June 2011 through June 2012.  Local artisans were able 
to share their knowledge with visitors from around the world, 
allowing them to learn and appreciate the Hawaian heritage 
and its culture. All activities were supported in part by the 
County of Maui & the Hawai’i State Foundation on Culture and 
the Arts. 



Photo left:  
manicures 
by Nalani’s 
Da Kine 
kept busy 
throughout 
the day. 

Photo left:  
Arthur Helekahi 
was the lucky 
winner of this 
King sized  silk 
quilt.  

Hale Hulu Mamo joins our event by sharing 
information on the Hāna senior center. 
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Cheryl Sterling 
Rocky Hoopai 
Anson Hoopai 
Hāna’s Choice 
Megan Sueno 
Kaua Photography 
Scott Crawford 
Harolen Kaiwi 
Echo Kahula 
Coila Eade 
Melody Gonsalves 
Esse Sinenci 
Myrna Costello 
Scott Crawford 
Patti Eason 
Fawn Burns 
Nancy Plenty 
Munekiyo & Hiraga 
Sonny Vicks Paving 
Leokane Pryor 
Francis Sinenci 
Joan Pratt 
Mildred Kawano 
Alan & Amy Miyamoto 
Hawaiian Dredging 
Maui Electric 
Hāna Ranch Store 
Temptation Tours 
Arthur Helekahi 
Aulia Estrella 
Titus Cohen 
Mona Moeai 
Yolanda Diego 
Puamelia Salon 
Expeditions 
Aulii Estrella 
Jolei Redo 

Kimo’s Restaurant 
Mala’s Restaurant 
Honu Restaurant 
Mark & Judy Ellman 
Grand Wailea Resort 
Westin Resort 
Westin KOR Villas 
Kā’anapali Beach Resort 
Travaasa Hāna 
Valley Isle Excursions 
Arabella Ark Ceramics 
Maui Hands 
Blue Hawaiian Helicopters 
Old Lahaina Luau 
Ali’i Kula Lavendar Farm 
Piiholo Zipline 
Gary Reed 
Hāna Coast Gallery 
Alesia Chow 
Maui Ocean Center 
Kahili Golf  
Hawaiian Ocean Project 
Hiroko Thomson 
Robert Troust 
Tim & Vicky Robinson 
Jonathan Glowacki 
Mama’s Fish House 
Hale Hulu Mamo 
Akau Station 
Ward Mardfin 
Stephen Boy Sinenci 
Queen Ka’ahumanu Ctr. 
Escabedo Farms 
Stella Rost 
Martha Yacht 
Davis & Javier Cortez 
Hāna Ranch Partners 

Ho’olaule’a Continued 

Auli’i setting up the silent auction booth. Farmers Market , Mahalo Escabedo Farms 
For your donation. 

MAHALO TO OUR SUPPORTERS AND DONORS 

Scott Crawford in our information booth. 

Jadelyn enjoying  her time at 
the Keiki face painting booth 

Demonstration booth kept visitors entertained all 
day long. Pictured above, lauhala weaving . 

Mahalo Ward, Yolanda & Mona 
for coordinating our history 
booth. 

Mahalo Jolei and Aulia for 
registering auction bidders.  

Mahalo to the Lono sisters, proud HCC supporters. 
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NEIL HASEGAWA EARNS HĀNA’S MALAIKINI PUBLIC SERVICE AWARD 

Pictured L-R Sage Malaikini (grandson of the late “Tiny” Malaikini), Mitzi 
Hasegawa (wife of Neil Hasegawa), Neil Hasegawa & widow Lynette  
Malaikini. 

Malaikini (Tiny's wife), and Sage Malaikini 
(Tiny's grandson). 
      The award consists of a koa framed certifi-
cate and the placement of the winner's name on 
a perpetual trophy which hangs below a painting 
of Malaikini in the Hāna Cultural Center.  The 
certificate reads as follows: 

"For his extraordinary dedication and  
service to the Hāna community via   

his leadership over many years of Hāna's 
week-long Festivals of Aloha and through the 
generosity and service he provides as General 
Manager of Hasegawa General Store. The 
people of Hāna gratefully acknowledge and 
honor Neil Hasegawa as the recipient of the 

Tiny Malaikini Mea Kōkua Award" 

      This year’s Tiny Malaikini Mea Kokua Award, the 
community’s highly coveted recognition for public ser-
vice was awarded to Neil Hasegawa, son of Harry and 
Nita Hasegawa. 
     Neil was chosen because of his ten years of service 
(first as Treasurer and for the last five years as Co-
Chair) to the very successful Hāna Festivals of Aloha 
week-long celebrations.  He was also chosen for continu-
ing the family tradition of service to the people of Hāna 
as the General Manager of the Hasegawa General Store 
and his many donations to community special events and 
fundraising efforts.  He also supports community busi-
nesses such as the "food court" and farmer's market at 
the location of the old Hasegawa General Store as plans 
for the reconstruction of the Store move ahead.  Neil 
also served on the Hāna Citizens Advisory Committee 
that updated the Hāna Community Plan from 1992-94 
and he continues to speak before various Boards and 
Commissions on issues important to Hāna.  He is known 
to give informal advice and assistance to Hāna residents 
who want to start small businesses, and he is supportive 
of youth sports such as soccer.  For all these contribu-
tions, Neil deserves this special recognition. 
     Established in 1992, the Malaikini Award is given an-
nually for the person who has given most selflessly for 
the betterment of the Hāna Community.  Simultane-
ously, it honors the memory of Viewed Paniani “Tiny” 
Malaikini, a much beloved Hawaiian man whose life em-
bodied “Aloha” and “Kōkua”. 
          The award winner was announced by Tiny's daugh-
ter, Maydoria Malaikini, and presented by Lynette  

A Hale Builder’s Legacy 
By: Myrna Costello 

 
 
 
 
 
 

     
 
 
 
           On her way to earning the status of 
master hale builder, Ulani took it upon  
herself to create a set of Hawaiian hale  
models in three stages of the build to be 
used as a teaching tool. The models are now 
displayed at the Hāna Cultural Center. She 
also built the Hale Noa (shown above) located 
on the property adjacent to the HCC grounds. 
Though Ulani received her master hale 
builder status posthumously on February 4, 
2012, she was not able to complete the  
restoration of the Hale Noa. If you would like 
to participate in completing the restoration 
of the Hale Noa in honor of Ulani, please  
contact HCC at 248-8622. 
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Septic System Completed 
    
 
 
 
 
The construction and installation was the final 
phase to make Hāna Cultural Center compliant 
with the State of Hawaii Department of Health 
and the Environmental Protection Agency. 
     Cabrals Excavation completed the project in 
the summer of 2012 and Hāna Cultural Center is 
now in compliance with the Safe Drinking Water 
Act’s Underground Injection Control Program 
which will help to safeguard the health of our 
groundwater. 
    Mahalo to our wonderful team who helped 
during this process: 
County of Maui OED, Cheryl Sterling, Tina 
Silva, Tina Rasmussen, Linda Taylor Engineering, 
Robert Carroll, Cabrals Excavation & Anson 
Hoopai. 

Fundraiser at the Hāna Regatta 
By: Myrna  Costello 

           On May 19 and 20 of 2012, the Board of 
Trustees and friends of the Hāna Cultural  
Center held a very successful fund raiser at the 
Sara Joe Regatta at Hāna Bay, selling plate 
lunches, salads, sandwiches and snacks. A line 
would form at the booths as exhausted paddlers 
came out of the water between each five mile 
race from the Hāna Bay, around ‘Ālau island and 
back to the bay. Day 2 was for the keikis racing 
in quarter mile sprints in the bay.   
           This annual event sponsored by the Hāna 
Canoe Club attracted hundreds of paddlers from 
canoe clubs all over the state who competed in 
two days of races. It is a day for families to 
play together, for tourists and visitors to ex-
perience Hāna and its people, and it gave the 
Hāna Cultural Center and other non-profits an 
opportunity to participate in a festive event, to 
raise funds and at the same time to give back to 
the community. 
 
 

HĀNA CULTURAL CENTER HELPS 
FESTIVALS OF ALOHA  

            The Hāna Cultural Center once again worked as the non-profit umbrella for the  Festivals of Aloha Hāna (Aloha Week)  celebration, which took place from October 20th through October 27th, 2012. This year’s theme, E Kupuohi i ke Aloha -- Flourish with Aloha, is symbolized by the Kamehameha Butterfly..             Our priority for Festivals of Aloha is to strengthen & identify Native Hawaiians to preserve, practice and perpetuate their culture. With the sponsorship from OHA (Office of  Hawaiian Affairs) ‘Ahahui program, Hāna was able to share that aloha spirit and instill a sense of pride to our visitors and community members during the weeklong festival.  
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TRAVAASA HOTEL-HĀNA  
RECYCLING PROGRAM 

 
           Travaasa Hotel-Hāna and related 
branches (Hāna Service Station, Hāna Store, 
Hāna Ranch Restaurant) continue to support 
four nonprofits (Hāna Cultural Center, Hāna 
Youth Center, Hale Hulu Mamo, and ‘Ohana 
Makamae) through a “Recycling Program”  for 
aluminum cans, glass and plastic bottles. 
           From January through the end of  
November 2012, a total of more than 66,000 
containers have been kept out of the Hāna 
Landfill and generated $3309 for the  
participating nonprofits. The Hāna Cultural 
Center alone received approximately $1105 as 
its share. Since the program began in 2010, 
the Hāna Cultural Center received approxi-
mately $2762 and all nonprofits earned $9419. 
           We thank Danny Mynar, General  
Manager of Travaasa Hotel-Hāna, for his and 
his team's support and leadership in this  
effort. 

HALE MĀLAMALAMA UPDATE 
By: Myrna Costello 

           Nearly a year has gone by since the blessing 
of the property known as Hale Mālamalama, gifted 
to the Hāna Cultural Center by Patricia Steele in 
January of 2012. The traditional Hawaiian blessing 
was witnessed by approximately 150 guests and was 
depicted and narrated in the Spring 2012 issue of 
the Hānaside News.  

With commitment to being good stewards 
in caring for this gift and with gratitude, the 
Board of Trustees, with leadership from Manager 
Meiling Hoopai, worked together in managing the 
property. Valuable lessons have been learned 
about property management and about personal 
relationships, making this past year a huge year of 
growth for the Center. Today, all five units are 
rented to long-term tenants, the landscaping is 
maintained by Ron Hill who has heart for this 
property, and the fishpond is thriving again after 
the overflow from the flood.  

We owe much thanks to those who stepped 
up to help before the units could be rented and 
especially after the storm. Fallen trees were cut 
and hauled away, leaking skylights were repaired, 
stonewalls were repaired, an old refrigerator had 
to be replaced, plumbing and electrical lines 
needed to be checked, and so much more. At the 
blessing, Esse, then president of the Board, asked 
the community for support that we may be good 
stewards in caring for this gift. You have 
responded in a big way, and we are grateful, and we 
ask for your continued support in the new year.  

   THE REBECCA EYSTER 
SCHOLARSHIP 

 

           It is our hope to restore 
“The Rebecca Eyster Scholarship” 
to be awarded to Hāna School 
graduates. Miss Eyster inspired 
many Hāna students and is still  
remembered with fondness and  

respect. We would like very much to continue 
honoring her memory with pursuits dear to her 
heart.   
           Mail your contributions to The Hāna  
Cultural Center PO BOX 27 Hāna, HI 96713 and 
note Rebecca Eyster Scholarship in the memo. 
Mahalo in advance for your donation. 
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                                                        Annual Members 

Dane Adams 
Shyanne Lecker Agnew 
Kamaui & Moani Aiona 
Marjorie Akana 
John Albright 
George & Janet Allan 
John Allen 
Ramona Allen 
Janet Bal 
Joseph Baldwin 
Wynema Balsom 
Mike & Rebecca Battaglio 
Jim Beattie 
Kaio & Tryton Beck 
Warden & Gail Bethel  
Iris Bilodeau 
Kevin Broderick 
Bruce & Linda Brown 
Karen Bryers 
Denny & Doris Buckley 
Ryan Buckley 
Sheila McCall Bush 
Barbara Byers 
Eugenia Callan  
Mike Minn & Jean Carey ‘Ohana 
Robert & Geraldine Carroll 
Paul Cassidy 
John Chai 
Barry Chang 
Geneviene Chang 
M/M Dave Clark 
M/M John Clarke 
Geneviene Coleman 
Rutha & Frederick Coleman 
Haunani Collins 
Elenore Connerton 
Mapuana Kalainiopio Cook  
Myrna Costello 
Jay Coughlin & Lenley Lewis 
Richard Cox 
Estelle Soon Cutler 
Frank & Diane Damante 
Jan Dapitan 
Donna Delamoora 
Winona Diego ‘Ohana 
Carole & Joseph Digel 
Harley & Genta Diethelm 
Linda Domen 
Dolly & Louie Doody 

M/M Donald Duncan 
M/M Howard Duncan 
Irene Dupont 
Patricia Eason 
Adele Eggel 
Mary Elbert 
Mark & Jody Ellman 
M/M Kamaki Everett 
Dean Eyre Jr 
Joanne Fanning 
Martha Fleishman 
Dr Isadore Flores III 
M/M Michael Fischer 
Wendy Frymire 
George Fukuoka 
James Furukawa 
Paige & Eric Gage 
Robin Gaffney 
Gretchen & Charlie Gale 
Barbara Garcia 
Delia Garcia & Rosario Noble 
Kit Gillette 
M/M Geoff Goble 
M/M Frank Gomez 
Dr & Mrs Robert Gottlieb 
Frank Gouveia 
Nancy Gram 
John Grey 
Joshua & Odette Grover 
Rosson Grover 
Hāna Productions 
Hāna Ranch Partners 
Janis Haag 
Sue Hansen 
Maxine Hanks 
M/M Lawrence Hansen  
Dawn Hart 
Harry & Nita Hasegawa 
M/M Lester Hasegawa 
Neil & Mitzi Hasegawa 
Nolan & Michelle Hasegawa 
Chris Harrison 
M/M Bill Hawk 
Ulu Helekahi 
Malia Henderson 
Beverly & Chris Holly 
Jadelyn Hoopai 
Janie Hoopai 
Justice-Lee Hoopai 

Shirley Ann Owden Hoskins 
Lehn Huff 
Sugar & David Hunkins 
Hawaii Student Film Festival 
Kallen Irvine 
Lawrence Ing 
Cynthia Johnson 
William Jost 
Doreen Judd 
Dolores Kahookele 
Venell Kai 
Barbara & Joseph Kaina 
Mildred Kawano 
Richard Kessler 
Judy Kinser 
Jane Kale 
Mike Kasko 
Dean Koughenovl 
Menzi Klodt 
Dr Jane Kasivar 
Samuel Kalalau III  
Steven Lamb 
Daniel Laney 
Henry Lau 
Robert Lawrence 
Bob Liljestrand 
Nancy Love  
Luana Spa Retreat 
Stacy Lynch 
David Maas 
Linda Macey 
Lynette Malaikini & ‘Ohana 
Ron Mallory 
Judy Mancini 
Wilhemina Markiewicz 
Maui Oil Company 
Jim Miller 
Rosemary Miller 
John & Martha Morris 
Masao Motooka 
Joyce & Danny Mynar 
Terry & Sharon Mynar 
Karen Diehl Merris  
Chris McCallan 
Mark Neary 
Jim Nabors 
Patricia O'Connell 
Frank James Oliveira 
Joseph Oliveira Ohana 

Zach & Jonnie Oliveira ‘Ohana 
Maria & Fred Orr 
Lisa Oshiro 
Rheychol Paris 
Valerie Park 
M/M Doug Patton 
Jeannie Pechin 
M/M Ken Pernicano 
M/M Ray Peterson 
Vaclav Petrik 
Deborah & Gavin Phillips 
M/M Garth Phillipsen 
Joan Pratt 
Alexandria Prejean 
Leokane Pryor 
Joyce Quimby 
Annie Kahula Rahl 
Audrey Rayner 
Mary Riley  
Cody Rogers 
Jutta Roggenbuck 
John Romain 
Stephen Rodi 
Mary Rudolph 
Anja Rutiz 
Mijo Ryan 
Carol & Vince Russo 
Alice Yogi & Bob Sasaki 
Edgar Sabbath 
Jean Pierre & Kiran Sansone 
Lisa Sahattenburg 
M/M James Shealey 
Peter Shaw 
Barbara & Lee Shepard 
Sharon Shepard 
Teresa Shook 
Bill Sides 
Bud Simpson 
Shaylly & Shaynell Singson 
Jody Ellis Smith 
Richard Smith 
Steven Snyder 
Legrial Southwrath 
Mike & Jill Spalding 
Gabrielle Stack 
Katy Steward 
George Stirling 
Laura Stirling 
Pam Stirling  



Photo above: Hāna School in 1941 "courtesy of Pinky Oliveira" 
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            During the 2011-12 Academic Year, Hāna 
High & Elementary School celebrated its  
Centennial.  Actually 1912 was when a portion of the 
old school overlooking Hāna Ballpark was completed 
but there was an earlier Hāna School at least as far 
back as 1905 according to a Maui News account.   
 

           As part of the Centennial, a Steering  
Committee was formed (headed by Mona Moeai) and 
it was decided to try to find old Hāna School  
yearbooks and copy parts of them.  I took the lead 
on this and with the help of MANY people (special 
thanks to Mary and Ingrid Estrella, Geraldine  
Carroll, Ipo Kanakaole and the Hāna Library among 
many others) I was able to borrow the yearbooks 
and scan portions of them.  I generally scanned the 
Senior Class photos, the class photos for all the 
other classes, and the Staff and Faculty photos.  I 
did not usually copy clubs and organizations, sports, 
and candid casual photos. 

HĀNA YEARBOOK PROJECT 
                                                                            by Ward Mardfin 

 Annual Members Continued 

           The earliest yearbooks we could find 
were for 1948 (1947-48 academic year) and 
1949.  The 1949 one says it is the third  
yearbook so if anyone has a 1946-47 yearbook, 
please contact me.  After 1949 there was a gap 
of ten years before the next one was published 
in 1959.  Also there were no yearbooks  
published in the springs of 1966, 1971, 1973-
76, 2004, and 2006.  All told, I scanned 48 
yearbooks up through 2012. 
 

           The 1940-41 academic year established 
grade 12 for the first time and there were 
eleven students in the first full high school 
graduation class that year including Pinky 
Oliveira.  I have tried to get the names of all 
the graduates since that time (or at least the 
names of the Seniors from the yearbooks even 
if they did not graduate) but I have no infor-
mation for the classes from 1942-1946, 1951, 
and 1958.  If anyone knows about these gradu-
ating classes I would love to hear from you. 
 

           We are trying to figure out how to make 
the yearbook information available to people 
who want it.  There is a possibility we will be 
able to put it on a Hāna School website some 
time in the future.  If you have an interest in 
this please contact either Mona Moeai or  
myself. 
 

M/M Joe Stoddord 
Kathleen Street  
Dorothy Suiso 
Robin Sweaney 
Cheryl Vasconcellos 
Rachel Rollins Vogels 

M/M Lowell Thomas Jr 
Norma & Carole Thomas 
Charmaine Tavares 
Rutha Tobin 
Alfred Tipon Sr 
Penny Wakide 

Janet Walker 
Neil & Gladys Warburton 
Richard & Maka’ala Waring 
Jacque Waters 
M/M George Weeks 
Dove White 

La Vauna & James Williams 
Ruth & Ken Williams 
Nora Wilson 
Frederick & Heather Wolfe  
Betty Young  
Joan Young 
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Hours of Operation 

 
The Hāna Cultural Center is open 
Monday through Thursday from 
10am to 4pm, closed Friday and 
over the weekend. $3  admission 
donation per person (members 
and Hāna residents are Free). 
Our grounds consist of Hale 
Waiwai (House of Treasures) 
Museum & Gift-shop, our  
historic Jailhouse, Courthouse, 
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